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The Committee met under the chairmanship of the Permanent Representative of Guyana to the OAS and Chair of the Committee on Hemispheric Security, Ambassador Bayney Karran, to consider the matters on the order of business, document CP/CSH-1509/13.

The following delegations participated in this meeting:  Argentina, Barbados, Bolivia, Brazil, Canada, Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, Dominican Republic, Ecuador, El Salvador, Guatemala, Guyana, Haiti, Honduras, Jamaica, Mexico, Nicaragua, Panama, Paraguay, Peru, Saint Lucia, Saint Vincent and the Grenadines, Trinidad and Tobago, United States, and the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela.
1. Presentation by the Commission to Reform Public Security in Honduras

Mr. Oscar Casco, coordinator of the Commission to Reform Public Security in Honduras, along with Mr. Victor Mesa, made a presentation on the work of the Commission.  That presentation was published as document CP/CSH/INF-367/13.

The delegations of Chile, Canada, and Honduras commented on this presentation and thanked the representatives of the Commission for their presentation.
2. Installation of the Working Group to Prepare the Fourth Meeting of Ministers Responsible for Public Security in the Americas (MISPA IV) and election of the Chair [AG/RES. 2735 (XLII-O/12) and CP/RES. 1014 (1615/13)

The Committee installed the Working Group to Prepare for the Fourth Meeting of Ministers Responsible for Public Security in the Americas (MISPA IV), in accordance with Article 13 of the Permanent Council's Rules of Procedure.

Next, the delegation of Peru nominated Mr. Rodrigo Amaya, Alternate Representative of Colombia, for Chair of the Working Group. That nomination was seconded by the delegation of Costa Rica, and Mr. Amaya was elected by acclamation.

Mr. Rodrigo Amaya thanked the delegations for electing him to be Chair of this Working Group, and announced that the invitations from the Foreign Minister would be issued over the next few weeks. He also requested that the delegations reiterate that MISPA-IV will be held from November 21-22, 2013, in Medellín, Colombia. With respect to the preparatory process, he said he wanted a work plan with preparatory meetings scheduled beginning in June. 
3. Consideration of the draft resolution “Advancing Hemispheric Security:  A Multidimensional Approach” (CP/CSH-1490/13 rev. 8)

The draft resolution “Advancing Hemispheric Security:  A Multidimensional Approach" was considered by the delegations. The comments thereon are contained in document CP/CSH-1490/13 rev. 9.
4. Other business

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
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